SUMMARY: Finance and Management Committee Aug. 18, 2025

At its regular session Aug. 18, 2025, the City of Dickson’s Finance and Management Committee:
· Unanimously approved the June 16, 2025, Finance and Management Committee meeting minutes and the Check Register for checks #101542-102334 with all eight members present:
· Continued discussion on a request by The Clear Blue Company for an agreement to accept payments in lieu of taxes (PILOT) for 10 years for a 228-unit apartment complex at 841 Cowan Road. The developer has offered the city a $275,000 construction monitoring fee and attorney Andrew Mills told the committee the developer is willing to negotiate an amount to be paid toward improvements to Cowan Road. The developer is asking to pay $39,100 in lieu of taxes beginning the year the Cowan Road Apartments open with 3 percent increases each year for 10 years. City Administrator David Travis said the proposal would mean the city is foregoing $500,000 in property taxes assuming there is no increase in the tax rate or property appraisal over the 10-year period. Dickson Housing Authority Executive Director Bernadette Mekalska said DHA has agreed to provide 60 project-based vouchers for the development. Carter Swayze of The Clear Blue Co. said an updated traffic study for Cowan Road is being completed and asked the city to defer consideration of the PILOT request to its Oct. 6 meeting; and
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Heard an update from Administrator Travis on changes being made to the Emergency Communications Department and Office of Emergency Management. With the retirement of Rosalind Sowell as Director of Emergency Communications, Mr. Travis said the administration has decided to return the dispatch operations under the Dickson Police Department as it previously was. Mr. Travis said Chief Seth Lyles will name a captain to oversee the daily operations of the Emergency Communications Division. Major Todd Christian was named the director of the new Office of Emergency Management in January 2023 and became Assistant Police Chief in March 2025. With the dispatch center becoming part of the police department, Administrator Travis said the decision was made to name Michael Osman, the Fire Prevention Officer for the Dickson Fire Department, as the new director of the Office of Emergency Management.
With no further business to come before the Finance and Management Committee, Mayor Don L. Weiss Jr. adjourned the meeting at 6:38 pm without objection.
The next session of the Finance and Management Committee will be scheduled for 6:00 pm Monday, Sept. 15, in the Council Chambers at Dickson City Hall, 600 East Walnut St. All meetings are open to the public.
